OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR

SEP 2 8 2018

To the Members of the California State Assembly:
I am returning Assembly Bill 2163 without my signature.

This bill requires the Department of Technology to provide Geographic Information
Systems data to Regional Notification Centers for the purposes of California’s “Call
Before You Dig” program.

The Department does not own this data and must pay a subscription for its access.
Unfortunately this bill does not allow for the Department to recoup its costs from the
Centers. I recommend the author work with the Department and make the necessary
changes in future legislation.

Sincerely,

GOVERNOR EDMUND G. BROWN JR. * SACRAMENTO, CALIFORNIA 95814 ¢« (916) 445-2841
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